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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – December kicks off with a concentration on Camping during our troop meetings.  This leads into our next camp out at Clifty Falls during the second weekend of December.  The Philmont Crew will do a practice hike on the Seven Arrows Trail at Camp Crooked Creek.  Crew 243 will host parents for a Pheasant dinner.  Our troop’s annual Christmas party will be held the week of December 18th.  Lastly, there are no leadership meetings in December.
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.
December 7, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Topic is camping and the service patrol is killer Koalas
December 14, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings – Gallagher Hall is available.
December 21, 7:00 PM – Troop Christmas party will take place sometime this week

December 28, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting cancelled

Philmont Crew Practice Hike – December 17th is the next Philmont practice hike at Camp Crooked Creek to which everyone is invited. The 11.7 mile Seven Arrows Trail circles the perimeter of the Lincoln Heritage Council's largest scout reservation, winding its way around Camp Crooked Creek's lake and the backsides of Camp Lowe, the Koch Camporee Area, Cub World, and the Leadership Development Center.  Hikers encounter rock formations and creek beds that most campers who visit the reservation don't even realize are there!
Court of Honor – On November 16th we held our latest quarterly Court of Honor.  We recognized Geoffrey Bohn as the winner of the Mark Zimmerer Distinguished Scout award.  We also recognized our Massacre Trail hikers as well as our newest scouts, Gordon Horner and Gabriel Michalak.
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Scouting for Food – November was the month of Scouting for Food and as you will see below, Troop 243 working with Pack 756 was outstanding!  A few of the adults who were there this year and were there last year were excited at the time but I don’t think they thought we were this successful.  Everyone who helped either weekend is to be congratulated and thanked!  If you signed in, Mr. Cox will forward me a sign in sheet so we can give you service credit in Troopmaster.  If you did not sign in or just want to make sure I get your name (including adults), feel free to write me and tell me.
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St. Barnabas Golden Key Club Help – Mike Cox presented to the St. Barnabas Golden Key Club an offer from Troop 243 to help individuals who may have things happening in their life with which the troop can help.  While we obviously can’t cover regular chores we can help out with special projects.  An opportunity opened up to assist a couple with grass and trees that had gotten way out of hand and Mike jumped on it. Ian, Evan, McCallister and Mike Cox came to the aid as indicated in these pictures.  Thanks to Mike and his sons for their service to the St. Barnabas Senior Citizens!


Troop Leadership Meetings – There are no leadership meetings in December. 

YIS,

Bruce Bohn

Troop Secretary







On the left, Ian Cox shows us a tool that Evan Cox is actually using while to the right McCallister Cox takes on a “bush” twice his height.





As you can see from the picture to the left, Troop 243 and Pack 756 make a great team!











To the right, Jerry Zimmerer stands with boys who were recognized for participating in the 12 mile Massacre Trail hike.  They were awarded medals that recognize the history of the trail and their accomplishment for hiking the entire way.





To the left, Geoffrey Bohn is awarded the troop’s Mark Zimmerer Distinguished Scout award.  This award is given annually, to the scout that best demonstrates scouting and community spirit.  To the right are Joe and our newest scouts, Gordon Horner and Gabriel Michalak.








